COUNCIL MEETING CITY OF MOLENA DRAFT
JANUARY 11, 2016 6:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order at 6:02 P.M. with Mayor Pro Tem Danny Riggins and Councilmen Richard Beckham, George Ingram, Darrell Riggins and Damon Riggins present. Chief of Police Novin Darsey, City Clerk Cindy Darsey and City Attorney Jack Park were also present. 
Danny Riggins opened the meeting with the invocation and pledge of allegiance.
Darrell Riggins made a motion to approve the agenda followed by a second from Richard Beckham and this unanimously passed.
 George Ingram made a motion to approve the minutes followed by a second from Darrell Riggins and this unanimously passed.
INVITED GUESTS
Elsie Anderson-Bell brought an idea she had about swapping the land across from the Post Office that belongs to her for the metal storage building that the City of Molena owns that is located next to the Post Office. Elsie’s interest in doing this is to tear down the building to have better visibility for the post office. Council agreed that they would let Jack Park take a look at the paper work and let him make a recommendation on the possibility of this transaction.
CHIEF OF POLICE REPORT

Chief Novin Darsey presented the monthly police report (see attached). 
Chief Darsey reported that the car that was donated by the City of Morrow has been picked up and some of the lettering has been removed and he is just waiting on better weather to finish that. He reported that he is waiting on prices for the new lettering and swapping the radios out. Council agreed that they want to wait on the prices before approving this work.

Chief Darsey requested to purchase new hand held radar from the City of Zebulon that has never been used, he said our hand held radar is an older model, and this radar is worth $900.00 and the City of Zebulon will sell this to us for $225.00. George Ingram made a motion to purchase the hand held radar for $225.00 from the City of Zebulon followed by a second from Darrell Riggins and this unanimously passed.

Chief Darsey reported that he has started the Policy and Procedure Manual and he asked if Mayor and Council  wanted to review this all at once or by chapters and also if they wanted to review first or let Jack review first. It was agreed that Mayor and Council would review first and then give to Jack for review. Danny asked that something be put in procedures for the Police Department that the Police Chief and the Mayor meet at least once a week.
Chief Novin Darsey reported that the estimated mileage on the Crown Vic is 124,350 and the mileage on the Tahoe is 76,630.
BUILDINGS, STREETS AND GROUNDS

None
Public Safety

Councilman Darrell Riggins asked that the police cars be moved from the corner they are currently parked in because of the concern that the EMA bus might not be able to get out because of the wide turn it would have to make to pull out. Chief Darsey said he would see about relocating the vehicles.
WAYS & MEANS
WATER FUND
City Clerk Cindy Darsey reported that she spoke to Chris McLemore and he will giving us a price on repairing the fence at the well on Bagwell Road and also a price for extending the slab.
MAYOR’S REPORT

OLD/UNFINISHED BUSINESS

City Attorney Jack Park reported that the Nelson property that is a nuisance property and the only change is a container is now there but nothing has been placed in it. Councilman Darrell Riggins reported that he saw Tim Guy who is cleaning that up and it has been to wet for him to get in there with his equipment. Jack report that the clerk told to him the demolition on the nuisance property on Main Street should start soon. Jack also reported that the owner for the property on Hill Street has been sent a letter from David Allen with Pike County Planning and Building and we are waiting on a response from that.

Darrell Riggins reported he will get the information on the house numbering to City Clerk Cindy Darsey so we can move forward with that.

Councilman George Ingram reported that the company the handles recyclables for Dependable is not accepting anything right now but Linda at Dependable will call him if and when something changes.

Mayor Pro Tem Danny Riggins asked about the possibility of purchasing another fire proof cabinet. City Clerk Cindy Darsey reported that the back up we use is Carbonite and that is backing up to the cloud. It was decided to move some of the older personnel files to another locked cabinet to make more room for minutes and other permanent files.

Mayor Pro Tem Danny Riggins announced that qualifying for Mayor will be held again on January 19th, 20th and 21st.
NEW BUSINESS

There was a discussion about large trees that might fall across city streets and whether or not the county would come into the city and cut those up for us since the city does not own a large enough chain saw. City Clerk Cindy Darsey will contact the county and check on that and see how it needs to be handled.

City Clerk Cindy Darsey presented a job description for the public works helper for review. George Ingram made a motion to accept the job description for public works helper followed by a second from Damon Riggins and this was unanimously approved.

Mr. Charles Martin explained the repair that needs to be done to the deck of the riding lawn mower. After looking at a picture that was taken, it was decided to check with a local resident that welds to see if he could possibly weld a piece of metal onto the deck to repair that. Mr. Martin will check with him and see if that is possible.

Councilman Darrell Riggins made a motion to approve the following 2016 Appointments for the City followed by a second from Richard Beckham and this unanimously passed:

Mayor Pro Tem – Danny Riggins

City Clerk/Treasurer – Cindy Darsey

Police Chief – Novin Darsey

City Attorney – Jack L. Park

Municipal Judge – David Fowler

Building & Grounds – Danny Riggins and Richard Beckham

Public Safety – Damon Riggins and George Ingram

Ways & Means – Damon Riggins and George Ingram

Water – Darrell Riggins and Richard Beckham

City Clerk Cindy Darsey reported that Georgia Power will be changing the bulbs in the street lights to led bulbs around the end of March 2016.
Richard Beckham made a motion to adjourn at 7:12 P.M. followed by a second from Darrell Riggins and this unanimously passed.
____________________________________________

Danny Riggins, Mayor Pro Tem
_____________________________________________

Cindy L. Darsey, City Clerk
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